From: Chambers - Ross J < Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au>

Sent: Wednesday, 6 October 2021 10:51 AM

**To:** Louise de Plater < louised@hsu.net.au>; Chambers - Ross J < Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au>;

AMOD < AMOD@fwc.gov.au>

**Cc:** Leigh Svendsen <leighs@hsu.net.au>; Lauren Hutchins <Lauren.Hutchins@hsu.asn.au>; Jamila Gherjestani <Jamila.Gherjestani@hsu.asn.au>; Chris Friend <Chris.Friend@hsu.asn.au>; Kristen Wischer <kwischer@anmf.org.au>; ben.redford@unitedworkers.org.au; Jordan Lombardelli <jordan.lombardelli@ablawyers.com.au>

**Subject:** RE: AM2021/65 - Application to vary the Social, Community, Home Care and Disability Services Industry Award

Dear Ms De Plater,

Thank you for your email.

Justice Ross has <u>approved</u> your request for an extension of time, to no later than **4pm Friday, 29 October 2021**. This applies to all Applicants and other union parties.

This email chain will be published on the relevant Commission webpage, and included in the Subscriber email.

Kind regards,

Tahleah.

## **Tahleah Gillard**

Associate to The Hon. Justice IJK Ross

President

(My working days are Tuesday, Wednesday & Thursday)

## **Fair Work Commission**

Tel: +61 3 8656 4657 Fax: +61 3 9655 0401

chambers.ross.j@fwc.gov.au

11 Exhibition Street, Melbourne Victoria 3000 GPO Box 1994, Melbourne Victoria 3001 The Fair Work Commission acknowledges that our business is conducted on the traditional lands of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples. We acknowledge their continuing connection to country and pay our respects to their Elders, past, present and emerging.

From: Louise de Plater < louised@hsu.net.au > Sent: Tuesday, 5 October 2021 5:29 PM

To: Chambers - Ross J < <a href="mailto:Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au">Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au</a>>; AMOD < <a href="mailto:AMOD@fwc.gov.au">AMOD@fwc.gov.au</a>>

**Cc:** Leigh Svendsen < leighs@hsu.net.au>; Lauren Hutchins < Lauren.Hutchins@hsu.asn.au>; Jamila Gherjestani < Jamila.Gherjestani@hsu.asn.au>; Chris Friend < Chris.Friend@hsu.asn.au>; Kristen Wischer < kwischer@anmf.org.au>; ben.redford@unitedworkers.org.au; Jordan Lombardelli < jordan.lombardelli@ablawyers.com.au>

**Subject:** AM2021/65 - Application to vary the Social, Community, Home Care and Disability Services Industry Award

## AM2021/65 - Application to vary the SCHCDS Award

Dear Associate,

In accordance with the directions of the Full Bench issued 1 July 2021 (amended 2 August), the HSU is due to file evidence and submissions in support of the abovementioned matter by 4pm this Friday, 8 October 2021.

We advise that the HSU's evidence is substantially completed, and we will be in a position to file all of our lay evidence this Friday. However, we have today been advised there has been a delay in the provision of two supplementary expert reports.

The HSU respectfully requests an extension until **4pm Friday, 29 October 2021** to file the two expert reports and our outline of submissions. All other evidence will be filed in accordance with the current directions this Friday.

We advise that we have contacted the other union parties and ABL to advise of our intention to make this request (representatives of all copied into this email). We have not been advised at this stage of any opposition to the course we have proposed.

Should you have any queries, please don't hesitate to contact me on 0429 928 192.



## Louise de Plater

**National Industrial Officer** 

e: louised@hsu.net.au

m: 0429 928 192

**AO** 

Suite 46, 255 Drummond Street

Carlton VIC 3053

www.hsu.net.au

HSU National acknowledges the Traditional Owners and Elders past, present and future across Australia. We respectfully acknowledge that our office stands on the land of the owners and continuing custodians of the Melbourne, the Boon Wurrung and Woi Wurrung language groups of the great Kulin Nation. This message and any attachments are for the intended recipient and may contain confidential or privileged information. Only the intended recipient may access, use, copy or deliver it. If you have received this email in error, please reply to us immediately and delete the email and any attachments. Please advise immediately if you or your employer do not consent to the use of email for messages of this kind. Protecting your personal information is important to us. Our <a href="Privacy Statement">Privacy Statement</a> explains how we collect, use, share and hold your personal information.